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Clarification on Recent Job Posting 
 

Olympia – In light of some concerns from the public regarding two recent job postings by the 
Washington State Department of Children, Youth, and Families (DCYF), the agency would like to 
clarify the intent of these job listings and address misinformation spreading as a result of the 
job description.  
 
The job postings targeted current staff interested in Social Service Specialist 3 and Social Service 
Specialist 5 positions. The post prematurely included sites of potential locations in the 
community where we could house children in our legal care and authority who’ve tested 
positive for COVID-19 in the event that a placement home was not available. The facilities listed 
are not affiliated with DCYF and had not signed off on this job listing.  

The listings have since been taken down to avoid further confusion. 

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, DCYF began internal recruitment of social service 
specialists to care for foster children who are either COVID-19 positive or may have been 
exposed to COVID-19 in the event a placement home was not available.  

To clarify, those facilities that ultimately open their doors to this effort would only house State-
dependent children and youth in out-of-home care who due to being COVID positive or COVID 
exposed do not currently have a foster home available. These facilities are for this limited scope 
and not considered quarantine centers or intended for the general public.  

DCYF would like to apologize for any confusion or distress this may have caused the community. 
If you have any questions, contact dcyf.communications@dcyf.wa.gov.  
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